
The NZISA Council wish 

all of the NZ Skating 

Community a very merry 

Christmas, a fantastic 

festive season and a 

wonderful New Year. 

 

The NZISA Council will 

be on holiday from 

Wednesday 22 Decem-

ber until Monday 10 January.  Any mat-

ters relating to skating will be dealt with 

after the Secretary 

returns from holidays.  

 

 The next Council 

meeting will be held 

on Saturday 12 and 

Sunday 13 February.  

All correspondence 

must be with the Na-

tional Secretary by 

9:00 am Saturday 5 February to 

be considered at this meeting. 

Merry Christmas and Happy 

New Year! 

Australian Figure Skating ChampionshipsAustralian Figure Skating ChampionshipsAustralian Figure Skating ChampionshipsAustralian Figure Skating Championships    

Congratulations to all of our New Zealand representatives who competed at the 2010 Australian 

Figure Skating Championships at the in Melbourne, Australia.  Our team was smaller than it has 

been in recent years due to the number of entries accepted by Australia and school exams at the 

same time.  However, our representatives performed well and the overall results are as follows: 

 

Primary Ladies                                                          Intermediate LadiesPrimary Ladies                                                          Intermediate LadiesPrimary Ladies                                                          Intermediate LadiesPrimary Ladies                                                          Intermediate Ladies    

Preeya Laud  15th / 25                                 Zoe Cameron-Brown    1st / 27 

Abbey Miller  18th / 25                                 Chelsea Richdale        19th / 27 

 

Novice Ladies                                                             Junior LadiesNovice Ladies                                                             Junior LadiesNovice Ladies                                                             Junior LadiesNovice Ladies                                                             Junior Ladies    

Iyrin Quigley  2nd / 23                                    Madelaine Parker   5th / 16 

Sarah MacGibbon 21st / 23                                   Samantha Waugh   8th / 16 

                                                                                   Jessie Park             9th / 16  

 

Junior Men                                                                  Junior Ice DanceJunior Men                                                                  Junior Ice DanceJunior Men                                                                  Junior Ice DanceJunior Men                                                                  Junior Ice Dance    

Christopher Boyd 12th / 12                                   Ayesha Campbell/Shane Speden   1st/2 
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Senior Ladies                                                             Senior MenSenior Ladies                                                             Senior MenSenior Ladies                                                             Senior MenSenior Ladies                                                             Senior Men    

Samantha Waugh 5th / 7                                      Cameron Hems    4th / 7 

Melissa Morris  7th / 7 

 

Adult SynchronizedAdult SynchronizedAdult SynchronizedAdult Synchronized    

Spectrum  3rd / 7 

Icy Chicks  6th / 7 

 

Best wishes to all of our International Squad members who are in Australia training for Junior 

Worlds or training at home for international inter-club competitions in the first four months of 

2011.  Remember that international squad members need to advise the NZISA Council of any 

competitions that they will be attending.  Other skaters need to request permission 

from the NZISA to compete at events overseas. 

changes will also be avail-

able.   

The biggest change will 

be that there are no 

longer Short Programs for 

Juvenile and Pre Primary 

Singles and Pairs events.  

These two grades will only 

skate a Free Skate pro-

gramme and tests for 

The 2011 NZISA Rules and 

Regulations will be avail-

able electronically prior to 

Christmas.  Hard copies of 

the 2011 Rules and Regu-

lations, Technical Panel 

Handbooks and ISU Rule 

Books will be sent out to 

officials by mid-January. A 

summary of all of the rule 

these grades will also be a 

Free Skate programme.  In 

the meantime, ISU Rules 

and Technical Handbooks 

are available on the ISU 

website, www.isu.org. 
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2011 NZISA Rules and Regulations 


